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Next dinner meeting at 6:30 pm

Monday, August 14, 2017 at:           The Barkley Restaurant





                 1400 Huntington Drive

                                                           South Pasadena, CA  91030






       (at the intersection of Huntington and Fremont)

The attached financial report will show you how we spent the money that we received from dividends of the Trust Fund.  This is the only income that we have and we prefer it to be that way.  we do not impose fines upon anybody nor do we pass the hat for any donations.  Everyone who attends our chapter meetings knows that the only thing we pay for is to the restaurant for dinner and drinks.

No other Masonic organization offers us such a diverse array of activities; and Sojourner events cost very little.  We have a lot of fun at our chapter meetings but that is only the tip of the iceberg.  National Sojourners offers a wide variety of other things at the Area and National levels.  Here is what is happening:

Federal Area conference & encampment
August 12, 2017

Next meeting of Pasadena #265
August 14, 2017


Mid-Atlantic Area encampment
August 18-19, 2017


Mid-Central Area encampment
September 15-16, 2017


Northwest Area encampment
September 30, 2016

Pacific Northwest Area encampment
October 6 - 8, 2017

Pasadena #265 fall chapter meeting
October 9, 2017

The following is an extract of information sent by Lou Numkin.  It was sent to him by Bruce French.  "As of Memorial Day 2015 there were 58,307 names on the Vietnam Memorial wall in Washington DC.  3 sets of fathers and sons; 8,283 were 19 years old;  23,103 were 18 years old; 12 were 17 years old; 5 were 16 years old; 1 was 15 years old; 997 were killed on their first day in VN; 1,448 were killed on their last day in VN; 31 sets of parents lost 2 of their sons; 8 women (nurses) are on the wall.   

Congratulations are due for Ron Sortino who was elected National President of National Sojourners and for "Boog" Powell who was elected National Commander of the Heroes of '76.  It is interesting to note that both of these fine Sojourners are members of  Pasadena chapter #265.
Since our last newsletter we have gained ten new MIP members of our chapter: 

1)  Gary L. Stinson from Duncan, OK
2)  H. Leo Powell from Woodbridge, VA

3)  Robert N. Kershner from Brandon, FL

4)  Dennis Fetter from St. Louis, MO

5)  Ramon L. Martinez from Laveen, AZ
6)  Henry Kuhn from Leesburg, FL

7)  Earl T. Kuhn from Elizabethtown, PA

8)  Charles E. Warren from Heber City, UT

9)  Clarence Nelson from Oceanside, CA

10) William Biehl  an In-Memoriam MIP

These new members of Pasadena #265 are welcomed with open arms.

Yes, we now have a total of 229 MIP members of our chapter.  Our new chapter president, Simon McIlroy, and our junior chapter past president, Dan Hood, challenged the chapter to get our chapter number "265" in members before July 1, 2018.  So, we only need to get 36 more members.   We can definitely do it if we work at it. 
Members of National Sojourners are known throughout America as patriotic citizens.  As such, we should fly our flags to demonstrate our loyalty to our country and to impress our neighbors, especially on the following days in August and September:  


August 4
Congress established the U.S. Coast Guard in 1790


August 7
National Purple Heart Day


August 15
VJ Day in the Pacific (1945)


September 9
California was admitted into the Union in 1850


September 11
Patriot Day (remembering the World Trade Center)


September 13
General John J. Pershing’s birthday


September 17
Constitution Day


September 18
Congress established the U.S. Air Force in 1947


September 19
POW, MIA Recognition Day

Our Jr. Past National President, Jim Baker, said:  “Thank you to all of those who have told me that you enjoyed reading my last five.  I hope that what I shared will continue to be useful to each of you.  My words come to you from my heart.  I wish each of you the very best that life has to offer. ”

After seeing the wreckage at Pearl Harbor Admiral Bull Halsey said "Before we're through with them, the Japanese language will be spoken only in hell".  
                                  Proudly Serving the Cause of Patriotism









